MINUTES OF THE MEETING

OF THE PERMANENT COUNCIL OF CEVIM 
Rome,  November 13 2010

Participants: 

Brian Moore, President

Nicola Albanesi, Vice-President

Claudio Santangelo, Secretary

Giuseppe Turati, Outgoing Secretary

Jean-Yves Leboeuf, Invited Visitor 

The tentative program of  the meeting at the Berceau was fixed.
Monday February 14:

 9.00

Introduction of the participants

 9.30
Conference on the addictions of youth (given by a member of the association  LeClerc)

10.30
Break

11.00
Group Discussion

12.00
Sharing in Large Group

15.00
Presentation on the on the difficulties experienced by youth in Eastern Europe (given by a missionary of the Vice-Province of  Sts.. Cyril and Methodius) 


Presentation on the difficulties experienced by youth in Western Europe (given by Riccardo Sasso)

16.30
Break
17.00
Sharing in Large Group
18.00
Mass (Presided by Brian Moore with confreres of  Sts. Cyril and Methodius as principal concelebrants)

Tuesday February 15:

 9.00

Introduction of the participants
 9.30

Conference on the new evangelization (given by Pat Collins)

10.30

Break
11.00

Group Discussion 

12.00

Sharing in Large Group
14.30

Excursion/Pilgrimage to  Buglose

16.30

Mass at Buglose (Presided by Jean-Yves Leboeuf)

20.00

Movie and discussion lead by  Elie Delplace

Wednesday February 16:

 9.00

Introduction of the participants
 9.30
Conference on vocational discernment and accompaniment (given by a representative of the National and European service for vocations. 
10.30
Break
11.00
Group Discussion
12.00
Sharing in Large Group 
15.00
Presentation of MISEVI (given by a Spanish representative of MISEVI)


Presentation of a missionary experience (given by a member of VLM Ireland)

16.30
Break
17.00
Synthesis and projects
18.00
Closing Mass (Presided by Nicola Albanesi)

Other decisions made about the meeting at the Berceau:
· The nearest airport is in Biarritz.  The railway station is at Dax. 
· Célestin Farcas will coordinate arrivals and departures.

· Jean-Yves Leboeuf will ask Bernard Massarini to serve as coordinator of the meeting. 
· Dinner on the first evening, Monday, February 14 will be planned to create a climate of familiarity among the participants.

· About the presentations:  Claudio Santangelo will ask the availability of a missionary from Sts. Cyril and Methodius;  Brian Moore will ask the availability of Pat Collins;  Nicola Albanesi will ask the availability of Ricardo Sasso. 

· Nicola Albanesi will prepare a draft of the synthesis on the basis of notes taken during the meeting. The draft will be discussed in the afternoon of the last day of the meeting.  
· Claudio Santangelo will obtain information on the languages spoken by the participants at the meeting. 
· With regard to translators: Claudio Santangelo will ask about the availability of Marcelo Manimtim, Jean-Yves Leboeuf of Marcio Peña Guillermo; Giuseppe Turati will ask permission of the Superior General. 

It was also decided that the President of CEVIM will write a letter to the Visitors, providing information on the program of the meeting at the Berceau, asking them to send, before December 15, the responses to the questionnaire and the names of confreres who will participate in the meeting. Claudio Santangelo will provide the translations of the letter and will send it to the Visitors.
